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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you for completing the survey sent out regarding the return to school. If you have not seen this 

survey, please check your junk folders for an email from eschools.  

Timetable of the return to school for specific year groups 

Our school staff will return on Tuesday 1st September and will spend one day in school without pupils to 

receive safeguarding training.  

We are taking the reintroduction of pupils slowly to ensure that staff and pupils are safe and that the 

measures we are taking are workable and sustainable before we introduce more pupils into the school. 

Therefore, our planned timetable is as follows:  

                       Year 3 & Year 6 will return to school on Wednesday 2nd September 2020.   

                       EYFS will follow the phased entry timetable already issued by Mrs Webber.   

                       All other children will return to school on Monday 7th of September. 

 

 Bubble Classes Staff Start Time Pick Up 

Bubble 1 

Lower block 

  

Apple (EYFS) 

Cherry (Y1) 

  

Mrs Webber 

Mrs George 

Mrs Davis 

Mrs Redhead 

EYFS: 9:00 

Year 1: 8:55 

Lower Gate 

(next to pre-
school) 

EYFS: 3:00 

Year 1: 3:15 

  

Bubble 2 

Middle Block 

  

Oak (Year 2) 

Beech (Year 3) 

Mrs Naylor 

Mrs Latham 

Mrs Tiddy 

Mrs Kriskovic 

Ms Eastmond 

8:50 

Middle Gate 

(by school 
hall) 

3:10 pm 

  

  

Bubble 3 

Top Block 

  

Maple (Years 4 
and 5) 

Conker (Years 
5 and 6) 

Miss Allen 

Ms Doney 

Mrs Faircloth 

Ms Doney 

 

8:45 

Top Gate 

(by car park) 

3:15 pm 
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What prevention measures will school have in place? 

 

It will be impossible to maintain the social distancing recommendation in a school and the government have 

acknowledged this in their guidance. As a result, we have been instructed to follow their guidelines, which  

include: 

 

Limiting mixing between ‘bubbles’ children will have a staff and pupil ‘ bubble’, therefore creating bubbles 

of staff and pupils around the school. Children in each building will not mix with other children in  

 another building. These bubbles are now much larger and will consist of all of the children and staff in 

their building 

Additional Cleaning and handwashing: Children will wash their hands on entry, before playtime, 

lunchtime and through the day. There are additional cleaning rotas in place and additional cleaners in to 

ensure regular cleaning of touchpoints, toilets and tables.  

Staggered drop off and collection. You will see from our timetable above that different year groups will 

be dropped off and collected at different times. All parents must adhere to this and follow the signs and 

staff guidance when they arrive and leave the school site. Staff will bring the children out for  

 collection.  

There will be no extracurricular clubs, trips, visits or visitors in the Autumn Term. This will remain under 

review and we hope to get back to a full extra-curricular offer in the Spring term 

Breakfast and After School Club will return as normal but parents will need to pre book the week before 

via dojo as we will have to limit places. Payment must be in advance. 

All children will be provided with their own equipment/stationery for their use only and will not be  

 permitted to bring in pencil cases  

There will be no hot dinners. Children can bring in a packed lunch from home or order one in advance 

from the school kitchen. Lunches will be eaten within their bubbles. Lunches will be paid for in advance 

in the same way using Parent Pay. Children in Reception, Year 1 and 2 are still entitled to a free school 

meal under the Universal Free School Meal scheme. 

 

What if there is a case of COVID-19 in school? 
We will be monitoring the pupils carefully upon their return and would ask all parents that intend to send 
their child back to school remain incredibly vigilant regarding the symptoms of COVID-19 and keep their child 
at home if they have any suspicions that they are not well. Any pupil who becomes unwell with covid        
symptoms at school will be sent home immediately. They will be isolated within our school building,           
accompanied by a member of staff protected by PPE, until they can be collected. We would ask all parents to 
get to us as soon as possible should we need to send their child home. Any pupil or member of staff showing 
symptoms of COVID-19 will be able to access a test which can be booked via the gov.uk website. If a child or a 
member of staff in one of our bubbles becomes ill, we will inform all families of members of the bubble so 
that they can self-isolate. We will contact all parents in school to inform them when this happens. 
 
If you have any concerns or queries please contact your child’s class teacher via Class Dojo or email  
admin@lostwithielsch.org 
 
Yours sincerely 
Natalie Simmonds 
Headteacher 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/actions-for-schools-during-the-coronavirus-outbreak/guidance-for-full-opening-schools#section-1-public-health-advice-to-minimise-coronavirus-covid-19-risks
mailto:admin@lostwithielsch.org
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CONGRATULATIONS  

to Mrs Charnock—baby Finley was born yesterday         

Thursday 9th July.  All our very best wishes from all of us ! 

THIS WEEK’S STAR LEARNERS 

 

 

APPLE  Roman, Molly and Marin  

CHERRY      Denny and Noah  

OAK        William and Maya  

BEECH        Taylor and Evie  

MAPLE      Bethany and Reuben 

CONKERS  Ash M and Monty  

 

CLASS PHOTOGRAPHS BY TEMPEST PHOTOGRAPHY 

 

We are aware that there are still photograph orders  

outstanding. Tempest Photography remain temporarily closed  

but pleased be assured we are in contact and will let you know 

as soon as we have been able to pass the orders on to them.  

Thank you.  

Do you remember our non school  
uniform day back in  

November last year to raise funds for 
JUST ONE TREE?  Lostwithiel School 

raised £97.10. Well done!   
 

JUST ONE TREE have sent us 
information to share with you  

regarding last years funds.  
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IN SCHOOL THIS WEEK…. 

Still life observations 
and painting flowers in 

APPLE CLASS  

Mid air hoops with Toby, Zinzi, Marley 

We are learning all about our muscles in the key worker class!  
We did some weight lifting in the forest school and then  

created some fabulous posters to show what we learnt about 
muscles. 



 

 

LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM: Wednesday 22nd July 2020 at 1.30 pm 

PURCHASING LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL UNIFORM  

 

WOVINA continue to sell the Lostwithiel School uniform items.  Although the Wovina unit will remain closed to the public 

throughout the Summer holidays, orders for new school uniform items should be made and paid for online via their  

website www.wovina.com   All details of sizing and prices are on there.  

 

Returns are free and full instructions on how to make a return will be included with your order.  

 

We would like to reiterate our school uniform policy: 

 

SHOES 

Plain black sensible shoes (no logo) – No canvas shoes, training shoes,  boots, open toed or backless shoes.  

 

SOCKS/TIGHTS 

black tights, white or black socks 

 

UNIFORM 

Black skirt or trousers (no jeans/leggings/jeggings) 

Dark green polo shirt or white shirt/blouse (no white polo shirts) 

Dark green jumpers/cardigans 

Items with Lostwithiel school logo:  dark green fleece, dark green sweatshirt, dark green cardigan (sweatshirt material)  

In warmer weather : dark green and white check summer dress, black tailored shorts 

 

PE 

Black shorts or black track suit bottoms, black PE skirt or black skort 

Training shoes 

Items with Lostwithiel School logo: dark green PE T shirt  

 

Thank you for your continued support with our policies.  

 

http://www.wovina.com
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LOSTWITHIEL SCHOOL TERM DATES—SEPTEMBER 2020 TO JULY 2021 



 

 

LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM: Wednesday 22nd July 2020 at 1.30 pm 


